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From The Principal  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
 

Year 6 Camp 
The Year 6 camp was a resounding success with the 
campers and staff returning to school on Friday 20 
November thoroughly exhausted and feeling great about 

their camp experience!  We are so lucky to have so many 
staff who were willing to go on camp, and the fact that 
they have as much fun as the students!  Thank you to 

parents for making sure your children were well organised 
for camp. 

Play and Learning to Socialise (PALS) 
We are pleased that CLAN Midland has organised the 
PALS program this term.  This involves parents and their 

pre-kindergarten children coming to Kindy for a few hours 
per week for six weeks to learn about how kindergarten 
works.  We are delighted with the response from families.  

Thank you so much to Julie Cooper from CLAN who has 
organised this wonderful activity for our families.  Teacher 
Kate Walkerden has played a major role in the success of 

the program. 

Secondary Orientation Days 
Our Year 6 students were off to Aveley Secondary 
College yesterday and Ellenbrook Secondary College 
today for their secondary orientation. Some were 

very nervous but also looking forward to their first 
secondary experience.  I know the secondary 
colleges organise informative days where the tone is 

set for a positive experience.  Thank you to both 
Aveley and Ellenbrook Secondary Colleges for 
organising such interesting and inspiring days.  

Prefect and Faction Captain Elections 
Year 5 students have spent weeks preparing their speeches for Prefect and 

Faction Captain positions for 2021.   Deputy Principal Lisa Salleo organised a 
representative from the Electoral Commission to help out with the elections.  Year 
5 students were lucky enough to have our local Member of Parliament, Jessica 

Shaw talk to our Year 5 students about making speeches.  Best wishes to all 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Telephone:  08 6296 5422 

Email:  
Malvernsprings.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: Malvernspringsps.wa.edu.au  

 

Dates to  

Remember 

Friday 27 November 

2021 Prefect Elections 

Wednesday 2 December 

School Board Meeting 

Thursday 3 December 

Kindy 2021                      

Information Session 

Friday 4 December 

2021 Faction Captain 

Elections 

Wednesday 9 December 

Kindy 2021 Orientation 

Monday 14 December 

Year 6 Graduation 

Wednesday 16 December 

Year 6 Big Day Out 

Thursday 17 December 

Last Day of Term 4 

Friday 18 December 

School Development Day 

Students DO NOT attend 

on this day 

Monday 1 February 2021 

First Day of Term 1 2021 

Malvern Springs Primary School 

Independent Public School 

Principal: Jenny Kuhn 
Deputy Principals: Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie,  

Lisa Salleo,  

Manager Corporate Services:  Cheryl Toland  
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MERIT CERTIFICATES. . .  

The following students have received Merit Certificates 

Gurfateh K 

Peyton R 

Jaydan M 

Lincoln G 

Talerah L 

Caelyb S 

Connor L 

Aaliyah S 

Evelyn M 

Skyllah W 

William E 

Ava M 

Isaiah G 

Jamie S 

Leah B 

Luka R 

Riley T 

Sienna W 

Priseis S 

Braxton G 

Dhanyashree 

B 

Oliver K 

Harry C 

Waretini H 

Maddyn J 

Lahni T 

Mia E 

Joshua W 

Braxton G 

Amyas A 

Liam B 

Jordyn L 

David T 

Amelia B 

Christine L 

Alanie M 

Jacinta P 

Lucas L 

Brycesan Q 

Aria S 

Ahryen S 

Hussein H 

Layla A 

Dev D 

Toby A 

Makayla B 

Jayden D 

Adam W 

Zac C 

Jacob Q 

Aria M 

Jack H 

Emma B 

Codey B 

Levi S 

Karanga P 

Makuaj M 

Mason V 

Prisayus R 

Winnie T 

Zachary C 

Imaan S 

Lachlan W 

Callum R 

Kasongo T 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL (cont.). . .  

candidates!!  Results will be made public prior to the end of the school year. 

School Board Meeting: Wednesday 2 December 6:00pm in the staffroom 
Agenda items for the next School Board meeting include: 

 Homework Guidelines of Malvern Springs Primary School 

 2021 School Development Days 

All parents are invited to attend the meeting. 

 
 

Kind Regards, 
Dr Jenny Kuhn 

Principal 

CANTEEN COMMUNICATION . .  

Looking to get your teacher a 
unique and affordable gift? 

Please see Zoe in the canteen. 
All information is on the   

Malvern Springs Facebook 
page, 

 ‘Zoe’s Kitchen’. 
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YEAR 6 CAMP . . .  

Camp 2020  
On the 18th of November the Year 6’s of Malvern Springs arrived at Dare  Adventure Camp in           

Dwellingup. We split into groups and we did lots of activities like commando course, archery tag, flying 

fox, kayaking and a night walk. All the groups rotated every 2 hours  and these activities had to be done 

in three days. Out of all the activities the Year 6’s liked the night walk the most. In the flying fox we got 

strapped up and we put our helmets on. We put our ascenders on and climbed the tower. We had to 

wait, but in the end, it was rewarding. We had so much fun. Archery tag was so much fun, the 

camp instructor told us to make sure to keep your fist facing the air and use three fingers to shoot the 

arrow. The night walk was the best activity, you had to walk in the dark with no light except the     

moonlight, but you could still see. The worst thing was the teachers scared you. The mountain biking 

was great exercise however stressful for some people. We went down a steep hill at the speed of light 

and at the bottom there was a small mound we jumped off. The scenery was nice and overall, the biking 

was fun. We also did kayaking, which was fun, we learnt how to get on the kayak and we play a game 

called fruit salad. We all rafted up and joined kayaks, each person was allocated a fruit and when your 

fruit was called you had to find someone that is the same fruit as you and swap positions into their    

kayak. After the game we had a swim in the lake.   

All in all, camp was a great experience for all of us and we came home with great memories and ready 

for a good night’s sleep!  

 

 
 

Written collaboratively by Year 6 students; Bhavish, Marley C, Arkeem, Ben B, Jarred, Alex 

and T’Xanailei.  
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CASH FOR CONTAINERS. . .  

Malvern Springs Primary School has partnered with Scouts WA to participate in the Cash for 
Containers recycling scheme. The benefits of this scheme include reducing the amount of    
rubbish going to landfill, encourage recycling behaviours from our students and families and 
raise funds for the purchase and installation of Solar panels around our school. Families are 
able to contribute to this project in three ways; 
1. Deposit eligible containers into the school recycling bin directly. The recycling bin is located 
behind the canteen. 
2. Hand in eligible containers to Mr Collopy in the Science room. 

3.   Take eligible containers to any recycling centre and quote the school's Scheme ID number       
(C10324113) so that proceeds are donated directly to the school.  
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P&C News. . .  
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CASH FOR CONTAINERS UPDATE. . .  

The containers for cash scheme at MSPS has taken off in a big way. So far we have had our bin emptied 
twice and we have recycled the following containers; 

 586 aluminium cans 

 288 glass containers 

 615 plastic containers 

 76 liquid paperboard containers (flavoured milk) 

This is great for the environment and great for MSPS as we receive a 10c refund for each eligible       
container. A special thank you goes to the families that are using our scheme ID (C10324113) to donate 
the proceeds of their recycling to MSPS no matter where they return their containers.  

Mr Collopy 
Science Teacher 

COMMUNITY NOTICES… 


